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     LANDLORDS EXCHANGE

MINUTES
16th September 2010
6.00PM
Present:   Council Employees:    Tony Cawthorne, Gavin Pole, Alison McCafferty, Lynne Jones


   
 Signed in:

Mr & Mrs King, S Goodenough, A Frearson, S Hannant,

 





J Allen, J Adams, M Hewitt, J Briggs, J Whitaker
1. Meeting opened by Tony Cawthorne and chaired by Tony on request of those present.   
2. Presentation -
Justine Biggs of Mark Group (previously called Mark Insulation) gave a talk on the benefits of loft insulation, cavity wall and solar panels being installed in tenanted properties. Free to tenants on benefits.  Alison McCafferty said that Warm Front also have top ups available and she can be contacted on 0800 0132434 or e-mail:  Alison.mccafferty@nwleicestershire.gov.uk. 
3. Presentation -
Mark Armson of Vent Axia gave a talk on the benefits of Heat Recovery fans – minimal expense to operate, leave on permanently, thus preventing complaints from tenants about damp which is often just condensation.  Fan working whilst meeting was on and no noise audible. New building regulations are leaning to continuous ventilation. 

4. Presentation - 
Christine Darvill of the (NLA) National Landlords Association was planning to talk about the changes to Local Housing Allowance but as Tony Cawthorne has the figures for Leicestershire he was covering this in the discussion.   NLA are having their own meeting at J25, Novotel 7.30pm on 23 September 2010.
Christine also informed the meeting that she would no longer be covering Leicestershire but another Christine would be taking her place.

5. Discussion 
a)
Changes to Local Housing Allowance – figures have been published for Leicestershire. Tony discussed the changes. For more information speak to Gavin Pole.

b)  Rent Payments to tenants -   Rumour is that it will be changed.  This is widely wanted by landlords. At present the Council is penalised if 96% of tenants are not paid directly.  Payments can be made direct to landlords if the tenants are in need.
Gavin discussed a Credit Union Account which could overcome the problem.  It would mean 13 payments rather than 12.  An account is opened in the name of the tenant which, is solely used for the Housing Allowance to be paid into and then a standing order is paid straight out to the landlord.  This account cannot be used for anything else. Looking at doing this in all future properties that pass through Gavin.   

Gavin also said that it is not legal for banks to use Housing Allowance to pay off over draughts – it should only be used for rent.  This is contained in the Banking Code of Practice. 
c) Smoke Detectors – a case sheet was handed out about a fire in a privately rented property that did not have working smoke detectors. The landlord was fined £2,500 and ordered to pay £2,000 prosecution costs at Birmingham Magistrates Court on 6 August 2010 after pleading guilty to disregarding the Housing Act requirements to ensure the safety of his tenants by having working fire detection and alarm systems in place.  It was discovered that although two smoke detectors were fitted, neither had working batteries; they had been removed and not replaced.  The fire was believed to have been started by an electrical fault.  
d) Available Properties – 170 families have been re-housed since the scheme started.  The web site is still up and running.

South Derbyshire District Council are not interested in the scheme carried out at North West Leicestershire but they are joining a new scheme run by DASH (Decent and Safe Homes).  This is a similar scheme to Available Properties but will be charging full costings to the Landlords similar to those charged by Agents.

Gavin asked that if any landlords in the room knew any landlords in the South Derbyshire area who were interested in our scheme to let him know.   Properties are often requested in that area.

A THANK YOU was given to all the Landlords that have worked with the Authority and saved £140,000 in the first year from the bed and breakfast budget by housing people from the homelessness register into private rented accommodation.
6. Any other business:     

HMO Licensing  - There has, under the new Government, been a complete rethink about licensing private rented properties. The reclassification of houses in multiple occupation which do not fall under the mandatory licensing scheme will still be classified under the new regime as C4, however, this will be permitted development and not require formal planning permission. Legislation has also been passed that anyone who has undertaken a full planning permission for change of use may be liable to compensation.  Within the new guidance on the C4 classification and the amended legislation, landlords have now formally been recognised as small businesses in this document.  This is the first time that Government has made this distinction and is an important event.

Bond -   Gavin to look at what this covers and to advise members of the landlord forum. This information will be posted on the Web.
7.
Date of next meeting    -      Thursday 3rd March 2011   -   6pm – 8pm
